Heathmere



Heathmere Primary School Newsletter

Respect Resilience High Expectations

17th March 2017

With the bee trust visiting Y4 yesterday, hedge planting also taking place yesterday, Y6 survival day, EYFS trips to Painshill Park and chicks hatching in Nursery, it has been a really busy week!

CSI Road Safety

As part of Road Safety, Year 4 and 5 had the opportunity to participate in an interactive drama workshop where they had to find out what happened at the scene of an incident and who was to blame. The aim of the session was to encourage the children to think about safety when cycling and scooting and be considerate to pedestrians. It was an exciting morning and the children had a great time.

Kamia "I liked it because it was like real-life!" Chanie-Ann "It was great discovering what really happened with the characters on the roads."

Chicks in Nursery

It has been an exciting week in Nursery. We have had some living eggs and our first chick hatched on Wednesday. Ashley predicted that this chick would be first! Check out the school website to see their progress.

Y1 trip to Wetlands

We went to Barnes Wetlands Centre on Tuesday. I loved when we had to match the leaves to the sheet, pick them and stick them on! It was easy to find some but really tricky to find others! Codi 1M My favourite part was hunting for different types of leaves. It was so fun! Petal 1H

School Improvement

We have been talking a lot this week about how to make our curriculum as interesting as we can. The teachers work hard to make sure that topics start with a really great text to read and that all the learning is linked. The children have a Big Picture so they know the purpose of the learning over time, and then have Key Learning so they are aware of what they are learning within the lesson.

On Friday 24th March we will be raising money for Red Nose Day. Please bring in a £1 donation and wear red clothes to school.

FoH Disco and Raffle

The Friends are organising a Red Nose Day disco next Thursday (23rd) and they will also be holding a Spring Raffle to be drawn on Friday (24th). Letters and raffle tickets will be coming home with your child. Please support these events and thanks to the Friends for all their hard work!

Football Team

This week, Y4 played at Dover House Road. They drew 1-1 with All Saints and beat West Hill 3-1 and Ronald Ross 3-1. Well played to all team members: Zac, Joel, Campbell, Seedy, Oliver, Dahira, Blake and Jaylen.

Attendance

Most punctual class last week: 4J with no lates Highest attendance last week: 2W with 100%! Whole school attendance for last week: 95.9% This was above the 95% expected level again! Individual attendance winners: Zoe-Marie (3H), Etar (2W), Paris (3R), Roxana (1M), Sara (Rec/B), Alexandra (Rec/B)

Maths Race winners: 1H, 5D

	Events	Clubs
Monday 20 th		3.30 – 4.30 Y1/2/3 Football
March		3.30 – 4.30 Y4/5/6 Ninja Fit!
Tuesday 21 st	2.45pm Big Pedal Assembly	3.30 – 4.30 Y1/2/3/4/5/6 Performing Arts
March		3.00 – 4.00 5D Work It
Wednesday 22 nd	Trumpets	3.30 – 4.30 Y1/2/3 Ninja Fit!
March	Pollution Solution for Y3	• •
		3.30 – 4.30 Y4/5/6 Hockey
Thursday 23 rd	3.30pm Girls Football team to Dover House Road	3.30 – 4.30 Y4/5/6 Football
March	(instead of last week)	3.30 – 4.30 Y1/2/3/4/5/6 Yo-Yo Yoga
Friday 24 th March	Y4 swimming	
	Red Nose Day – wear red to school	3.00 – 4.00 5D Work It
	Spring Raffle	

Emma Lewis head@heathmere.wandsworth.sch.uk

Follow us on Twitter @heathmereschool